
September 15, 2022 
 
Assemblyman Steve Yeager, Chair 
Nevada Legislative Commission 
Grant Sawyer State Office Building, Room 4401 
555 E. Washington Ave. 
Las Vegas, NV.  
 
Dear Chair and Members of the Legislative Commission -  
 
The HIV Modernization Task Force has been hard at work in monitoring the implementation of 
SB275. We’ve conferred with a significant number of the stakeholders who are directly impacted 
by the changes this legislation required to learn where are areas of opportunity are to improve 
it’s implementation or shore up and unintended consequences of the policy.  
 
Additional requirements of this legislation require this task force to compose a report for the 
Office of the Governor and the Legislative Counsel Bureau. Please consider this 
correspondence a formal request of extension for this report. We would greatly appreciate more 
time to adequately capture our findings and future recommendations. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
 
 
 
Sincerely yours,  
 
 
 
Quentin M. Savwoir, Chair 
HIV Modernization Task Force 


